
Memo 

Bright Acres Subdivision culinary and secondary water 

Date: April 1, 2022 

Regarding: Summary of culinary and secondary water obtained for use on Lots 1, 2, 3 and 4 of the 
Bright Acres Subdivision 

Applicant: Scott and Rachel Hale, 796 Sunrise Circle Centerville, Utah 84014, 801-792-4065, 
Scottchale@gmail.com 

To: Weber County Planning Department, 2380 Washington Boulevard, Suite 240, Ogden Utah, 84410 

The Bright Acres Subdivision is a proposed 4 Lot subdivision on three adjoining parcels of land in 
Liberty, Utah totaling 14 acres. 

The culinary and secondary water for the four lots in the subdivision will be provided via two 
private wells.  The Well located on proposed Lot 1 will provide culinary and secondary water for Lot 1.  
The Shared Well located on Lot 2 will provide culinary and secondar water for Lots 2, 3, and 4.  The wells 
have been approved by the state of Utah, have been drilled, and are both good producing wells.  Both 
wells have been tested and approved by Weber-Morgan Health Department (refer to Morgan Health 
Department Well Approval  for approval for the Well on Lot 1 and Morgan Health Department Private 
Shared Well Approval for Lots 2, 3 and 4.pdf  for approval for the Shared Well on Lot 2 under the Well 
Approval Section in Frontier).  Water allocations from Weber Basis Water Conservancy District sufficient 
to water 30 percent of each lot in the subdivision have been secured in accordance with  Sec 106-4-2.1 - 
Water Supply. 


